## Pilon, Janet

**Subject:** Safe Streets Motion

From: Ian Fox

Sent: Monday, May 9, 2022 7:05 PM

To: clerk@hamilton.ca Subject: Safe Streets Motion

My wife & I fully support the Nann & Wilson motion. Main & King are some of the most dangerous and unfriendly streets in Hamilton. Their poor designs have created two streets that are unfriendly for walkers, cyclists & even drivers. A city should be welcoming to all of its citizens and having a 4-5 lane "racetrack" running through the middle does not accomplish this. I regularly have to walk along Main. It is both scary & dangerous.

I hope council will look at how they can improve the lives of all citizens in this city rather than just the few who complain about them being "held up" by slow traffic.

Thank you Ian & Kathleen Fox Ward 2